
Olympic  hopefuls  turn  focus
on  attracting  other  ski
events
By Anne Knowles

Members of groups working to attract the Olympics to Lake
Tahoe said they will continue efforts to attract major ski
events to the area even though the 2022 Winter Olympics is now
off the table.

“It’s always been part of our original charter to attract
national and international events in both alpine and cross
country,” Andy Wirth, president and CEO of Squaw Valley and
Alpine Meadows and the chairman and president of the Lake
Tahoe Winter Olympic Committee Board of Directors, told Lake
Tahoe News. “We can try to do that as individual resorts but
it we would accomplish more if we are organized.”

Wirth said he wasn’t surprised by the U.S. Olympic Committee’s
decision, announced this week, to not submit a bid for the
2022 Winter Olympics and instead focus on either the 2024
Summer Olympics or the 2026 Olympics.

“The USOC staff was in constant contact with us and we were
very  appreciative,”  said  Wirth.  “The  decision  was  quite
understandable, logical and rational.”

Wirth said the board has assembled a lot of “engaged and
passionate people,” and would continue its efforts to bring
sports tourism to the area.

“We’ll capitalize on work done to date for any potential bid
opportunities,” he said.

“The  decision  is  not  one  we  had  hoped  for  but  one  we
understand,”  said  Nevada  Lt.  Gov.  Brian  Krolicki,  who  is
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chairman of the Reno Tahoe Winter Games Coalition. “We respect
their decision. And I believe the Lake Tahoe region is a
marvelous bid possibility going forward.”

The USOC said it is now looking into whether to bid for the
summer games to be held in a dozen years or the winter games
in 2026, and will likely announce that decision in December.

If the USOC opts for the 2024 Summer Olympics, then the 2026
winter games will be again off the table.

 

 


